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	Postal address requirement for public access to documents request

	TEXT:


	Regulation 1049/2001 regarding public access to European Parliament, Council and Commission documents states in the first recital that "decisions are taken as openly as possible and as closely as possible to the citizen." Article 4(1) sub c of Regulation 45/2001 on the protection of personal data by the EU's institutions stipulates that "personal data must be adequate, relevant and not excessive in relation to the purposes for which they are collected and/or further processed".

As of 1 April 2014, the Commission requires that citizens provide their personal postal address before the Commission registers the request.

Why does the Commission require a postal address, which is personal data, of citizens when this is not strictly necessary for the processing of the request and the communication with the data subject?

Is this new policy not contrary to the principles set out in Regulation 1049/2001, and in Regulation 45/2001 on the protection of personal data by the EU's institutions? 
Will the Commission stop this practice as of once? If not, why not?
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